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CPR: April 16 - Heartsaver/Babys^ver - Infant and child CPR
manoeuvres to relieve obstructed airway in an
infant or child. Of particular interest to
parents, parents^to-be and daycare workers. $15,00

April 23 - Heartsaver - An introductory public education
course to increase your awareness of the early
signals of heart attack and to give you initial
practice in one-{>erson CPR. $15.00

Certified instructor Joy Lathee 335-2566, Please pre-register.

Denman Island Fire Department needs HELP!
Everybody is welcome. Even if yovi think you won't make a
firefighter, there are many othei- jobs which have to be done to
keep the Fire Dept working. If you've thought that one day you
would like to join, now's the tii^el Thursday nights at 7:00 PM

GUARANTEED NUTRITIONAL INSURANCE
I can offer you a life of thriving
compared to a life of just surviving.

Call Pamela 338-9480

Fire permits are required April 15. Markus Isbister is Fire Warden
this year. Permits are available Thursday night 6:30 - 7PM and
Saturday morning 9:30 - 10AM. Any questions 335-0345 and leave a
message on the machine. Someone will get back to you as soon as
possible. Please remember - the whole community is in this fire
protection together. The volunteers can only be effective with
your support.

Please display your fire number at the end of your driveway - this
is VERY important!!!

.  Annual General Meeting of th^ Denman Island Ratepayers Assoc.
. 11 be held on April 11, 1988 - Monday 8:00 PM at the Denman

^^land Community Hall.
nda items will include proposals for wharf, disposal of Crown

Denman Is. and reaction to ferry fare increases,

l^^^^ion of officers will take Place.
i dues: $3,00/person or $5.©©/household.

^^ffee will be served at 7:00 preceding the meeting.Ratepayers Assoc. is open to any landowner and/or any person
has resided on the Island for six months. DIRA serves yourwh<^ and it needs your support. *

rry increase April l^t.
57^ %e yeaf berries agreed that overheight charges did

not Well, for any of you that^hLf
an return - Z \lX \

commuter books, either'- CASH^ONLY?! U U to

auesti°"' n^out which ferry we would be
this (Easter weekendrg^^'^^^'ton is "For how long win

v.e quizzed next issue,
Lu'll b

OO-

g,C. Telephone book yet>
call ̂  available at the n

Ijas^ ^ ^^nman Store

flian I®^iiabi3°at the''stoL%t tSf the United Church Womans Group
oW score/at church/from UCW members.

n<3 dangyous cargo trip ha^ ^ requested as well as a
» S®?^c3ti'°"Jo existing Tuesday dangerous cargo trip. The second

® double {so affect regular schedule)
Id P^^iiably run Friday during the summer only.



OPENING APRIL 1st .THlS^BIKE SHOPPE
4696 Lacon Rd 335-063'8
Come to our Grand Opening , - Prize Draw
We specialize in mountain bikes.
SALES SERVICE RENTAL'S

Seniors Spring Dinner & Dance April 16
6:00 PM Hospitality Hour
7:00 PM Roast Beef Dinner with all the trimmings
Spring Flower Arrangement Contest - join in!
Music by West Coast Sound
Tickets $10.00 each contact Janet Baker 335-2440
Tickets are limited - phone early

The Denman Island Garden Club will hold its annual Spring plant
sale on April 16th beginning at 11:00 AM. There will be no pre-sale
of items prior to the 11:00 opening. The sale will take place on
the back deck of the Community Hall. Members and others wishing to
contribute should have their plants at the Hall not later than
10:00 AM to allow time for pricing of sale items. Please bring
boxes or bags to carry your purchases away in.

Saltwater Fishing Licenses:
Until new licenses and tags arrive, you may continue to use your
1987 license - just log your catch as you would normally do. New
licenses are expected sometime after the 15th.

Craft Club - come and join us April 6 and every 2nd Wed. 1-4PM
for information call Barbara Onarato 335-2949

A real conversation for the possibility of a working
waterfront for Denman Island is underway. What we've got is a
derelict mess. What we could have is a waterfront at our front
door that we could be proud of, where boats could tie up safely
year round, where people could sell their wares and where, as a
community, we could work and play together. Real discussion is
happening with Small Craft Harbours (federal) who own the facility
and the Ministry of Tourism (provincial) with a view to funding
and development. The truth is that real committed action requires
Denman Island Community support. Your next opportunity to support
this project with your ideas and goodwill is at the Denman
Ratepayers General meeting, Monday, April 11 at 8PM. Please come.

Animal Clinic April 23 - book for cat neuter or small animal
shots/examinations by April 10. 335-2731

Easter Services at Community United Church*
Good Friday - April 1st at 10:30 am
Easter Sunday - April 3rd at 10:30 AM

- with a special Easter presentai-n k 4-u
children of the Sunshine Club

Do you have a problem completing your income^
Call LLOYD M. NEUFELD, Income tax consultant return?

(reasonable rates) ^^5-0356

Strathcona Park: recent arrestees from Denman
Dunsmore, Alan Fraser, Rolf Ludvigsen, Tandra Leslie
Nagler, Wendy Pope. This brings to 18 the numb^j.^^ '
Denman who have been arrested supporting this people from
have been arrested so far. ^use. 64 people

Aren't the daffodils lovely i,, shanks, Mike. Th^^,^ ^
volunteers who planted them, too. ^

SECONDS sale qf pORCELAIN POTTERy
April 1-3 Friday to

10:00AH . 4.00PM
NEUFELD STUDIOS 4875 Denman Isl^

low, low prices on secoj^^^ ^^ts of new

Help support the Denman Island glides and Brownies^ please save
your bottles and cans for tneij, yearly bottle driv^ Saturday,
May 25 from 10:0® AM to noon.
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DENMAN island ARTS AND CRAFTS SOCIETY
This Society was formed four years ago by a group of Denman

Islanders, whose goal was to create an organization to help
Island crafts. Four years ago the intention was to purchase the
old motel units and convert them into a cultural center offering
retail space, studio areas and above all space for workshops (for
classes in a wide variety of disciplines). These energetic plans
faded from the horizon as the federal grants dried up - a result
of a change in government in Ottawa.

Today the Society is still alive' and the goals remain
unchanged. The center of attention now is the possible lease of
the "old" school once the new one is completed. One only has to
look at what was done with the old school house in Qualicum to
imagine something like this on Denman. At present the Arts and
Crafts Society is actively involved in fund raising (have applied
for a federal tax number) / and will be operating a public art
gallery this summer and has taken over Studio III Art School,
offering a wide range of classes this summer.

The first major fund raiser was the Artists' Ball on New
years Eve (to be a yearly event) and the second major fund raiser
is a Klondike Theme dance this month.

I hope that the above information has helped to clear up who
V7e are, what we are and where we would >like to be. it will take
thousands of hours of work to achieve a facility that can operate
as the Denman Island Cultural Center but to those of us now
involved, it is not only a realistic goal, but a worthwhile^
community project that can only benefit the island now and in the
future.

Mike Comeau

Director D.I.A.C.S.

big THANK-YOU TO THE DENMAN ISLAND SENIORS! The seniors are
making space available in their hall this summer, for a public art
gallery. so, from all those involved with the Denman Island Arts
and Crafts Society, thank you, especially to Les Baker and the
Denman Island Seniors and Museum Society's board of directors.

volunteers NEEDED: Woujd you like to take some time out from all
^h_at weeding, harvesting, swimming, walking, entertaining guests,
chil*^ caring, or whatever this summer? If so, come and join us
fof ^ guiet afternoon of peace and tranguility amongst some of
4* .. — - - __ _ 5 1 1 Vv anenman Island's best arts and crafts. There will be a series of
V  _ .. . _ ^ «_._i. 5 thedifferent shows this summer from June 3 to Sept
•galls^y': Denman Island Seniors Hall - Stage area. we need 15

so volunteers to commiit to one afternoon every two weeks
4-hroughout the summer.

Call Kay Lighthall - 335-2715 or Anne de Cosson 335-2294
more information and to give us your day preference.

nENMAN ISLAND PEACE GROUP " Meets Tuesdays, anyone interested is
l^gicome. TIME: 7:30* Next meeting place, please call 335-0386.

A REMINDER: Sat. May 28th from'10 am to noon,
nenman Island Guides and Brownies Bottle Drive. Please leave your
i^^ttles and cans at the of your driveway.
^  Thank you for your support.

denman island preschool thanks all who helped make the 5th
j^ual Auction such a success. $3,150 was raised which will be

^^ed to subsidize the Preschool and to upgrade the playground.
to thank the businesses and individuals who generously

jiiiate<^ goods and services, as well as everyone who attended the^^^tion. Finally, we wish to thank DXRCS for their support.

We


